
Holmer Lake Primary Newsletter  

July 2022 

Dear Parents 

 

We are almost there! We have had a very busy and successful year in school and all staff 
and pupils should be extremely proud of what they have achieved! I have every faith that 
we will have an even better year next year! Pupil reports were sent out on Tuesday 
19th July, the cover letter explained how you could discuss your child's report further with 
their current class teacher.  

 

Congratulations! 

We would like to wish Miss. Birch and Miss. Cureton lots of luck and a huge congratulations 
as they are getting married over the summer holidays. Miss. Birch will be known as Mrs. 
Davies and Miss. Cureton will be known as Mrs. Minehan after the summer holidays.  

 

Farewell! 

We bid farewell to Mrs. Hughes and Mrs. Oppon at the end of the summer term. We wish 
both lovely ladies all the best for the future and hope they keep in touch! Mrs. Hughes has 
been with the school for over 20 years and has been a core member of the Holmer Lake 
team. Mrs. Hughes is going to move out of education and try a different career path - all 
the best Mrs. Hughes! Mrs. Oppon has been with the school for over 3 years and has    
supported across many classes. Wishing you all the best, Mrs. Oppon.  We have also said 
goodbye to Miss. Watton, our lunchtime assistant. Wishing you all the best Miss. Watton! 

 

September 

Monday 5th September will be a PD day for staff only.  Children will return to school on 
Tuesday 6th September 2022 at 8:40am. Please remember our new school hours will be 
8:50am - 3:20pm, with classroom doors opening at 8:40am. School gates (including car 
park gates) will open 5 minutes before the classroom doors open.  

 

Wishing you all a relaxing and sunny summer holiday!  

Mrs. Kumar 



5.09.22 PD Day—Staff only  

6.09.22 School starts at 8:40am 



If you are a blue badge holder you can access the car park, but 

please press the buzzer and announce yourself this is a  

safeguarding requirement. 

If you access the school car park there is a speed limit of 5mph 

approaching the school and in the car park.  

Please adhere to this speed limit for the safety of everyone.  

When parking in the car park please park in a 

bay and not on the pedestrian walk way. 

 

If you would like to raise a query or concern linked to your child's 

learning, behaviour or school life then this can be done by:  

Speaking to your child’s class teacher in the first instance.  
If you are not satisfied or are still concerned after your discussions 

with the class teacher then you can speak to:  

The assistant headteachers, Miss. Baylis or Mrs. Watson.  
Any further concerns can be discussed with:  

The headteacher, Mrs. Kumar.   

Any safeguarding concerns can be raised or discussed with: 

The parent support advisor, Miss. Birch. 
or  

Miss. Baylis, Mrs. Watson or Mrs. Kumar.  



 

Please log on to your Parent Pay account and clear all debts ) 
Breakfast club/ After school club and Dinner) 

 

If debts are not cleared by the end of the summer term, this will 
result in your child not being able to attend school  

provisions.  

 

Thank you for your co-operation 
 

  

Safeguarding is a priority at Holmer Lake.  

We have a duty of care to all staff, pupils and their families. The 
safety and protection of all children is of paramount im-

portance to all those involved in education. We are committed 
to inter-agency working to keep children safe.  

If you have concerns about a child or family or need some 

 advice of your own please contact the school on: 01952 
387580 or Family Connect on 01952 385385  

(Out of Hours – 01952 676500). 

For further information, please read our child protection policy 
on our school website.  




